

Derby Police Commission

Derby, Connecticut 06418

Commission
Theodore J. Estwan Jr.
Leo DiSorbo
Terri Kuskowski, Secretary

Traffic Authority
Theodore J. Estwan Jr.
Leo DiSorbo

A meeting of the Derby Board of Police Commissioners was held on 11 APR 11 at the Derby Police Department, 125 Water Street, Derby.

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 P.M. by Commissioner Estwan.

1. Pledge of Allegiance

2. Roll Call

Present were Commissioners Estwan and DiSorbo. Also present were Chief Narowski and Deputy Chief Todd.

3. Public Portion

No one from the public was in attendance.

4. Deletion, correction, adoption of agenda

Commissioner DiSorbo motioned to move Executive Session to Item 6 and remove the following from Executive Session:

- > Presentation of Internal Investigation Report concerning employee Lawrence J. Ferrigno.
- Discussion and Possible Action regarding Officer Lawrence J. Ferrigno

Commissioner Estwan seconded and the motion carried.

5. Acceptance of Previous Meeting's Minutes Commissioner Estwan motioned to accept the 15 MAR11 minutes, Commissioner DiSorbo seconded, and the motion carried.

6. Executive Session

A motion to go into executive session at 5:36 pm and have Chief Narowski and Deputy Chief Todd present was made by Commissioner DiSorbo, seconded by Commissioner Estwan, and carried unanimously. The purpose of the executive session was to discuss the following items:

 Discussion and possible action regarding the hiring of one recruit police officer - Bruce Giovanelli.



Derby Police Commission

Derby, Connecticut 06418

The meeting was reopened to the public at 5:45 P.M. following a motion made by Commissioner Estwan and seconded by Commissioner DiSorbo.

Commissioner Estwan motioned to accept the department's recommendation and hire recruit Police Officer Bruce Giovanelli. Commissioner DiSorbo seconded and the motion carried without further discussion. Giovanelli was then sworn in by Commissioner Estwan. He is scheduled to begin training at the Connecticut Police Academy on Friday, April 15th.

7. Old Business

There was no old business discussed.

8. New Business

Detective Robert Donahue retired from the police department on March 31, 2011. The commissioners presented Mr. Donahue with a retired police ID and badge and a Certificate of Recognition for his service to the department.

9. Department Reports

Chief Narowski updated the commissioners on the department's patrol activity. He also reviewed the status of the police department's budget and briefed the commissioners on this past month's department endeavors.

10. Communications

The commissioners were forwarded a letter from the Marcucio family thanking the department for their assistance and participation in the funeral for Nicholas Marcucio.

11. Traffic Authority Business

The Board discussed several items on the LTA report.

The owner of Imperial Liquor requested two time restricted parking spaces in front of his business located at 130 Main Street. The commissioners agreed with the department's recommendation to deny this request. Commissioner DiSorbo motioned to accept the recommendation, Commissioner Estwan seconded and the motion carried without further discussion.

After evaluating the impact of making High Street one-way traffic only, the department recommended that the LTA deny this request and keep traffic two-way as is. Commissioner DiSorbo motioned to accept the recommendation, Commissioner Estwan seconded and the motion carried without further discussion.



Derby Police Commission

Derby, Connecticut 06418

The meeting adjourned thereafter.

Respectfully submitted,

Cerri Kushauski

Terri Kuskowski

These minutes are subject to the Board's approval at their next scheduled meeting.